
Santo Domingo, Dominican Rep. 
March 17, 1970. 

Kermit Geary 
R.D. 2, Box 298 
wValnutport, Pennsylvania 18088 
U. S. A. 

Dear Kermit: 

I have received your report to our test program on 
Radio Cristal txxick on February 23, sorry if I am so late in re- 
plying, but I have been very busy and waiting for more reports. 
Not many were received. 

Your information regarding the program is correct 
and I am enclosing your QSL card as a verification. It is a good 
thing to know that you heard this program being so close to New 
York and WMCA on the air at the same time. By the way, I did not 
find the location of your town in the map as it is so small, I 
had to see several maps until I found it at last. 

I thought that perhaps you had a loop to help you 
null WIVICA, but then I see that you are using an L -type antenna, 
but 60 meters is too long. Yes, the voice you heard in the pro- 
gram was mine, I was the one to speak with the exception of se- 
veral recorded ID that the station uses in their daily programs. 

I hope to see you, in case I can attend the next 
Convention to be celebrated in New Jersey. 

Thank you for your congratulations. 

Sincerely yours, 

(-12-2-Q_ 

César Objío 


